
ROBBINSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION

Robbinsville, New Jersey

October 13, 2008

8:00 a.m. SPECIAL MEETING

Robbinsville High School
155 Robbinsville-Edinburg Road

Robbinsville, NJ 08691
609-632-0950

RHS AUDITORIUM

I. CALL TO ORDER

MINUTES

Mr. Michael Reca, President, called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m.

II. STATEMENT OF OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS

The New Jersey Open Public Meeting Law was enacted to insure the rights of the public
to have advance notice of and to attend the meetings of public bodies at which any
business affecting their interests is discussed or acted upon. In accordance with the
provisions of this act, the Robbinsville Board of Education has caused notice of this
meeting to be published by having the date, time and place thereof posted in the Trenton
Times and the Robbinsville Bulletin Board. In addition, this notice was faxed to the
Trenton Times, The Messenger Press and posted at Windsor School, Sharon School,
Pond Road Middle School and Robbinsville High School.

III. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

IV. ROLL CALL

Board Members

Mr. Michael Reca, President
Mrs. Maxine Fox, Vice President
Mr. Joseph Armenti
Mrs. Carol Boyne
Mrs. Sharon DeVito
Mr. Thomas Halm, Jr.
Mr. Matthew O'Grady
Mrs. Lainie Potter
Mrs. Faith Silvestrov

Others Present

Dr. John Szabo, Superintendent of Schools
Dr. Kathie Foster, Assistant Superintendent
Ms. Louise B. Davis, School Business Administrator/Board Secretary
Matthew Giacobbe, Esq. Scarinci & Hollenbeck, LLC
Mr. Kevin Stawicki, Student Council President
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V. EXECUTIVE SESSION

NONE

Mr. Reca Statement for Special BOE Meetina

After lengthy private discussions with myself, Superintendent Dr. John Szabo and other Board
members, Mr. Armenti submitted his resignation as a member of the Robbinsville Board of
Education. When I received Mr. Armenti's resignation, I immediately acknowledged receipt and filed
it with the Board Secretary. To make his resignation official, the Board must formally vote and
accept his resignation. Thus, that is the purpose of this morning's meeting - to vote and accept Mr.
Armenti's resignation. This morning is the first opportunity for the Board to meet and officially accept
Mr. Armenti's resignation in compliance with the New Jersey Open Public Meeting Law.

As Superintendent Dr. Szabo and I have repeatedly stated, our school district will never condone or
tolerate any type of discrimination whatsoever and we will continue to strive on creating an
atmosphere of unconditional acceptance for all of our students and faculty. On behalf of the entire
Board of Education, I want to extend our heartfelt apology to all of our students, faculty and
community for Mr. Armenti's unacceptable statement. I want to emphasize that the Robbinsville
Board of Education, administration, teachers, and staff will continue their efforts to create an
environment where "all feel welcomed and accepted without fear of harassment or persecution."

We are looking forward to hosting the GSA Forum on October 18th. Dr. Szabo and I, along with
other members of the Board of Education and Administration, will be in attendance at this important
event. At this event, I will again express the Board's sincere apology for Mr. Armenti's unacceptable
statement and will also reaffirm this Board's unwavering commitment for creating an atmosphere of
unconditional acceptance for all.

We are now going to open the meeting to the public for public comment. Given the fact, that a
number of the Board members have to go to work, I am limiting the public comment portion to no
more than fifteen (15) minutes this morning. I want to remind the public that our regularly scheduled
Board of Education meeting is scheduled for October 21, 2008 when the public will be afforded
another opportunity to address the Board of Education.

VI. ACTION ITEM

On motion of Mr. Halm, Jr, and seconded by Mrs. Potter, the Robbinsville Board of
Education, after a roll call vote, accepts the resignation of board member, Joseph
Armenti effective October 8, 2008.

Yes: Mrs. Carol Boyne (Telephone), Mrs. Sharon DeVito, Mr. Thomas,
Halm, Jr., Mrs. Lainie Potter and Mr. Michael Reca

Nays: None

Abstentions: None

Absent: Mrs. Maxine Fox, Mr. Matthew O'Grady and Mrs. Faith Silvestrov

VII. PUBLIC COMMENT

. Kevin Stawicki, President of Student Council spoke as voice of the students - we are a
dynamic group and we appreciate the Boards' actions indicating their growth and
progression

12/12/20082:13 PM Page 2 of 3




